MINUTES OF MEETING FROM THE HUGHENDEN VILLAGE HALL COMMITTEE HELD ON 4th March 2013 AT 2000HRS

	Present
	Michael Sole

Bob Hawkins 

Dylan Jones

Bev Beveridge

Andrew Flint

Jill Thompson  

Joan Steele

Judy Biggs

Roger Thyer-Jones

Diana Gibbons
Christine Powell


	Chairman

Treasurer

Secretary

Projects Manager

HAGA

Community Shop

Valley Wives 

MS Society

Martial Arts Rep

Public Member

Booking Secretary



	Apologies 
	Jenny Ing

Jill Graves 

Dory Morgan 

Neil Bellamy

Tony Konieczny

Ian Stearn


	Pre-school

Art Group 

Residents Association Football Club

Council rep

Public Member




	ITEM
	

	Item 1 – The Chairman’s Welcome and Introduction

Michael welcomed everyone to the meeting and thanked those present for their support and continued focus on the village hall while he was away recovering from an operation. The replacement chairs were acknowledged as being a great success due to the positive feedback we had received.


	

	Item 2 – Apologies 
Apologies were declared, acknowledged and recorded.  
	

	Item 3 -  Record of Minutes from the last Meeting 

The minutes from the meeting for Jan 13 where incorrect totals from the finance report were incorrectly entered had been amended and approved by the committee.

The minutes for the previous meeting Feb 13 where accepted and approved by the committee.


	


	Item 4 – Actions Arising from the last Meeting

Plaque: No progress has been made to date and a full update will be provided at the next meeting. 

Outstanding maintenance work to be discussed under the maintenance report.

Ian Stearn was not present to give an update on the white line paining outside of his property so this item was deferred to the next meeting

Item 5 – Chairman’s Report

The Chairman had nothing to report.
 Item 6 – Treasurers Report

Bob produced the bank balances for the previous month’s transactions.  The totals for the two accounts are:

· Virgin Money       £49,750.00

· CAF Bank            £7,338.07
· Total                    £57,088.07
Bob informed the committee that he had taken more money out of the CAF bank to put into the high interest Virgin bank account.

Bob also highlighted that at this was a time of year the outgoings where high and the incomings low. This is a normal seasonal trend and nothing out of the ordinary.  

Bob informed the committee that we had received a letter from Wycombe District Council to inform us that we were required to apply to continue the rate relief that we are currently entitled to.

Dylan and Bob had worked on the application form which had now been submitted to the council for consideration. The committee will be kept up to date on the result of the application.

Item 7 – Secretary’s Report

Dylan had written to Mr Pushman to thank him for the £200 donation from his community fund.
Dylan also advised the committee that the previous Secretary Phil Phillips had been promoted to Squadron Leader within the RAF and that he had written to the commanding officer to pass on the committes thanks for allowing Phil to work with the committee and to wish Phil well in his new role in Portsmouth.

Dylan also passed around a letterhead template that he had had designed to use as our official template for letter. Some feedback was received and will be implemented prior to its use.

Premises License – The premises licence had been applied for and we were waiting for a response.

Item 8 – Maintenance Report

Bev gave a maintenance report that included:

·     The flooring in the small hall will be completely stripped and resurfaced during the 8th and 9th April. The large hall will be patch repaired (Providing the work is of a high enough standard), dates yet TBA

· A report on the car park resurfacing was put back due to Bev’s recent illness.

· Trip Hazard – A revised quote has been received and authorised by the committee. A start date will be communicated as soon as one is received.

· Footpath - Bev has not received and update and will chase highways again.

· Dog bins – the issue of overflowing dog bins has now been resolved and the field cleared up by the contractors. 

· Brass plaques – The plaques have been ordered and are awaiting delivery.
· Update of PA system – a contractor has visited and a quote for the internal work is awaited. Bev informed the committee that the company was unsure about the external work, so is not sure how they will address this request.
· Car park perimeter wall near the village hall is in disrepair and requires a bricklayer to correct it. Bev to arrange a quote for the work.

· Taps were broken in the small hall and have been replaced.

· Mood Lighting – Michael and Bev gave the committee a brief background to the mood lighting quote we had received following our interest after seeing similar lighting at the Burns Night recently.

A second quote was requested to prepare a business case for the committee to discuss, but this raised many questions on what we actually want. As this is an opportunity to make a big difference to the hall, Bev was requested to arrange for a lighting specialist, interior designer type person to give us some ideas before we make a purchase. The proposed solution should be flexible to ensure its use by the many activities that are undertaken in the hall.
Item 9 – Booking Secretary’s Report

There were no booking issues raised with regards to bookings.

Christine informed the committee that Olly Turner a local electrician had obtained a second-hand CCTV system that he was willing to donate and install at cost for the VH.

A discussion was held on the merits of CCTV but as a first step, Dylan is to meet with Olly to assess the system and advise the committee if it is suitable system for the village hall.

Item 10 – Future Events/Fund Raising

Al informed the committee that work for this year’s events were still to get underway but there were several ideas such as Bingo nights and a Summer Solstice (longest day) event was being considered for the 21st Jun.
Item 11 – Community Shop

Jill Thompson had nothing to report from the village shop.

Item 12 – Conservation Group

An agenda item for the conservation group was included following an issue that had arisen following the lighting of a bonfire whilst a football match was in place, leading to the referee halting the football match. Unfortunately there was no one present from the conservation group or football club to discuss this item.
A general discussion was held on the use of bonfires on ground managed by 
the charity. Dylan pointed out that all businesses (including charities) have a
social responsibility to run its organisation so that it does not negatively impact
the local community or environment. 
It was agreed that Michael will arrange a meeting with John Morby
(conservation group) to discuss this issue in more detail and report back to the committee.

Item 12 – Any Other Business (AOB)

The following items were discussed as any other business:
· Roger Thyer-Jones requested we look again at a trolley for the mats. It was agreed Roger should provide a quote for a suitable trolley for the committee to consider.
· Al alerted the committee to the approaching deadline for an article in the Hughenden News. Michael agreed to write a short article for the VH.
· Joan raised the issue of dirty pelmets on the curtains. This lead to a discussion for an annual cleaning rota for areas not covered under the cleaning contract. It was suggested that the committee make a social evening of it twice a year. Michael agreed to arrange the dates.
· Forthcoming Dates for the diary:
Potter quiz – 12th Oct 13

Senior citizen event 18th May 13

Item 14 – Date of Next Meeting

The next monthly meeting will take place on Monday 8th April 2013 at 2000hrs.

The Secretary thanked all those that attended and the meeting was closed at 21:06hrs.  
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<Signed Electronically>

Dylan Jones

Hughenden Village Hall

Secretary

